
Welcome  To Our Parish!  
We pray that you enjoy celebrating with us this weekend. Whether you are new to 
the community or live here, know that you are invited to join our Parish family. 
Please be sure to introduce yourself to Father after Mass. You may register with us 
by dropping in or calling our Parish  Office  during the week at 309-762-2362, or you 
may pick up a registration form in the front vestibule of the church in our pamphlet 
rack. If you are just visiting for the weekend, we hope you enjoyed your visit with us 
and consider us your ñhome away from homeò. 

The Most Holy Trinity 
JUNE 11 2017 



 

SACRED HEART PARISH WELCOMES YOU 

Dear Parishioner, 

     I am trying to keep you posted on the ongoing work on our Campus.  You will notice that the 
lifts are gone and we have finished the tuck pointing on our Bell Tower.  Because of this repair 
the structure is sealed against water seeping in through the walls of the tower.  We have run into 
other problems, however. 

     As you might imagine it is hard to get up to the roof of the tower to examine it.  Because we 
have had lifts here, we could get up high enough to examine the roof.  When we did, we found 
that the original drainage system was changed some time in the last one hundred years.  There are 
four drains on the very top of the roof.  Three of them were deliberately plugged in an earlier 

attempt at a repair. We think it was because it was thought it would be cheaper to repair one drain than four. No one  
remembers this work being done and we have no record.  This has led to water standing on the top of the Bell Tower which 
seeped into the walls of the tower and has caused leaking in the choir loft of our church.  Also, it has caused wood at the 
base of the steeple to rot. 

     The result is that we will have to do more work to unplug the drains so that the water will flow away as originally 
designed.  We also will attempt to shore up the Bell Tower with new braces and repair several louvers that have fallen off 
in the last couple of years and have allowed pigeons to nest. We will have to bring in a taller lift to get all this done.   

     These repairs should be made in June.  I will report further on the cost to do this work.  The first step is to put in a safer 
way to climb to the top of the tower so that workman can ascend safely.  Right now, there are just wooden planks that 
workman must climb that are nailed into masonry.  

     The good news is that because of peopleôs generosity in giving to the Heart to Heart Fund we have extra monies to pay 
for the work.  Once we complete the work I just described we hope that our Bell Tower will be water tight and we can 
move to other work. 

Blessings, 
Fr. Mark 

P.S. Pictures #1 is water damage to the ceiling in the choir loft and Picture #2 shows the rotting wood at the base of the 
steeple of our church. 

PEW PALS MEETING 
Tuesday June 13, 2017 - 6:30PM  

FELLOWSHIP HALL 
The next meeting of the Pew Pals will be June 
13 held in Fellowship Hall. For questions, 
please contact Don Lewis, Project Coordinator 

(309) 230-6200. Have a suggestion or concern within the 
Parish? You may turn them in to the Parish Staff. Please 
note the location change of this meeting. There will be NO 
meeting in July. #1: Interior water damage in the choir loft.  

#2: Rotted out wooden floor in the bell tower of the Church. 

tel:3092306200
http://sacredheartmoline.org/parish-life/suggestions

